
Winthrop  University 
Graduate  Council  Minutes 

 
April 8, 2005 
306 Tillman 
2:00 p. m. 

 
The following members were present:   Janice Chism, Chair, Tom Polaski, Susan Green, Ravinder Bhardwaj and 
Annie-Laurie Wheat.   Wilhelmenia Rembert and Laurie Carpenter were present.  Don Rogers,  David Weeks, and  
Jordan Cao were absent.  Student representative Kristi Kelwaski, College of Education, was absent.  Student 
representative, Jessica Cloy, College of Arts and Sciences were present. 
 
 
I Council approved the minutes of the February 25th meeting. 
 
 
II Council approved the following curriculum actions 
 

College of Arts and Sciences 
Department of International Studies 

 
Add: INAS 520, International Service Learning, 3 hours 

 
 

Richard W. Riley College of Education 
Department of Curriculum and Instruction 

 
Change Course Designator from VCED to FACS 
Drop: VCED 500, Contemporary Issues: Family Living, The Community , and The Professional, 3 

hours 
Add: FACS 500, Contemporary Issues of Families, Communities and Professions, 3 hours 
Drop: VCED 501, Residential Technology, 3 hours 
Add: FACS 501, Residential Technology, 3 hours 
Drop: VCED 573, Cooperative Education, 3 hours 
Add: SCED 573, Career Education, 3 hours 

 
 
College of Visual and Performing Arts 
Department of Art an Design 

 
Add: ARTE 528, Foundations of Art Education, 3 hours  (Change in numbering.  Course will no 

longer be cross-listed as ARTE 549 and ARTE 649). 
Drop: ARTE 549, Foundations of Art Education, 3 hours 
Drop: ARTE 649, Foundations of Art Education, 3 hours 
Drop: ARTE 648, Curriculum Development in Art Education, 3 hours 

 
 

III Council approved the following for membership in Graduate Faculty Assembly 
 

College of Arts and Sciences 
 

Beth Costner  
Assistant Professor of Mathematics 
PhD, Ohio State University 

 
College of Education 

 
Ida Chauvin 
Assistant Professor of Counseling and Develpment 
PhD, University of New Orleans 



 
IV Council re-elected Janice Chism as Chair and Annie-Laurie Wheat as Vice-Chair of Graduate Council for 2005-

2006 
 
 
V Reports 

Dr. Wilhelmenia Rembert continued her discussion  on the Graduate Program Review.  The 
final report will be presented at a later date.  Dr. Rembert also stated that she had requested 
additional resources for scholarships and assistantships.  

 
 
Council adjourned at 3:00 pm. 

 
 

_______________________________________ 
_____ 
Sharon B. Johnson, Secretary   Date 
 

Next Meeting –– April 26th - 2 pm, 306 Tillman 
 


